

24th July 2024

#### Dear families

As we reach the end of another school year, I'd like to start by thanking you all for your ongoing support. It's been another varied and busy year, with all the usual challenges along the way, but dominated overall by wonderful students doing wonderful things. Thank you for bringing up such brilliant young people and for supporting the school in trying to do our best for them.

Do spend a few minutes reading the <u>latest school newsletter</u>. There are far too many things to list here because this last term has been crazy in terms of how much has been going on, but a few recent examples include: trips to the WW1 battlefields in Belgium, business students visiting Old Trafford, art and DT students visiting the Business Design Centre in London, Duke of Edinburgh expeditions, dance workshops, appearances on Radio 5 Live, the Visual Arts exhibition, inter-hall bucket golf, the careers fair, the fashion show, Bastille day, a visit from a group of students from China... the list goes on and on!

Of course, we also had our Year 11 and 13 proms – both of which were lovely events. Obviously, the majority of Year 11 students will be back for the Sixth Form in September, but we are always sorry to see Year 13 and the other Year 11 students leave. We wish them all the very best in their next steps and hope that they retain a piece of Lymm High School in their hearts whatever they may do in the future.

At the same time, it's always exciting to welcome the new Year 7 and we met them for the first time on their induction day recently. We are looking forward to getting to know them in September.

Before I sign off, just a few reminders of some key information for the summer and in preparation for September:

### **Uniform**

Please make sure you have read <u>Mrs Jennings' recent letter about uniform</u> carefully; it makes for a much smoother start to the year if students arrive properly dressed. As ever, the most important advice over the summer is, if you are not sure, don't spend money without checking first whether it meets uniform requirements.

#### GCSE and A' level Results Days

Details about GCSE and A' level results days can be found here:

- A' level results day (15<sup>th</sup> August)
- GCSE results day (22<sup>nd</sup> August)

## Headteacher: Mr Gwyn Williams

Lymm High School, Oughtrington Lane, Lymm, WA13 ORB 01925 755458 info@lymmhigh.org.uk www.lymmhigh.org.uk

















# Start of new term

Finally, a reminder that the new school year starts as follows:

- Wednesday 4th September = Years 7 and 12 only
- Thursday 5th September = all year groups

Thank you all once again for your support this year. I'm sure next year will be just as busy and just as positive but, in the meantime, I hope you all get some proper time together as families and can enjoy a lovely summer break.

Kind regards

Gwyn Williams

Headteacher